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April 11, 2022 

 

Honorable Ken Calvert 

United States House of Representatives 

2205 House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

RE: Support for FY 2023 RCCD COMMUNTY FUNDING REQUEST 

 

 

Dear Representative Calvert: 

 

As the Mayor of the City of Corona, I write to support the FY23 appropriations request for $3,000,000 recently 

submitted by Riverside Community College District (RCCD) to expand the Military Articulation Platform 

(MAP) program nationwide.  

 

MAP was originally conceived, funded, designed and implemented using local and state funds at the RCCD 

colleges and thousands of hours work by RCCD faculty and staff.  Currently, a total of 54 California community 

colleges are trained and now implementing this platform to assist all Veteran students to obtain college credit 

(up to one-year of credit) for their military training and course work.   

 

The FY23 funds of $3,000,000 requested by RCCD will be used for Phase 4 of this program to scale MAP to 

articulate Military Credit for Prior Learning (MilCPL) and all forms of Credit for Prior Learning (CPL) at all of 

our community colleges.   The CPL aspect is the equivalent of a civilian offshoot of a military program in that 

the RCCD development team has tweaked the MilCPL platform to work for non-Veterans.  This will make a 

critical contribution in our region to workforce development and rapid retraining of many of our residents who 

wish to reenter the workforce with all the credentials and certifications that they have earned. 

 

Thank you for consideration and we strongly support this request for the benefit of all of our Veterans who 

continue their education as they transition into civilian life.  Please do not hesitate to call on me if you have any 

questions about our support.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Wes Speake 

Mayor 
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April 11, 2022 

 

Honorable Ken Calvert 

United States House of Representatives 

2205 House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

RE: Support for FY 2023 RCCD COMMUNTY FUNDING REQUEST 

 

 

Dear Representative Calvert: 

 

I write to support the FY23 appropriations request for $3,000,000 recently submitted by Riverside 

Community College District (RCCD) to expand nation-wide the Military Articulation Platform (MAP) 

program.  

 

MAP was originally conceived, funded, designed and implemented using local and state funds at the 

RCCD colleges and thousands of hours work by RCCD faculty and staff.  Currently, a total of 54 

California community colleges are trained and now implementing this platform to assist all Veteran 

students to obtain college credit (up to one-year of credit) for their military training and course work.   

 

The FY23 funds of $3,000,000 million requested by RCCD will be used for Phase 4 of this program to 

scale MAP to articulate Military Credit for Prior Learning (MilCPL) and all forms of Credit for Prior 

Learning (CPL) at all of our community colleges.   The CPL aspect is the equivalent of a civilian 

offshoot of a military program in that the RCCD development team has tweaked the MilCPL platform to 

work for non-Veterans.  This will make a critical contribution in our region to workforce development 

and rapid-retraining of many of our residents who wish to reenter the workforce with all the credentials 

and certifications that they have earned. 

 

Thank you for consideration and we strongly support this request for the benefit of all of our Veterans 

who continue their education as they transition into civilian life.  Please do not hesitate to call on me if 

you have any questions about our support.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Karen Spiegel, Supervisor 

Riverside County Board of Supervisors 



 

 

 
 
 
 
April 7, 2022 
 
Honorable Ken Calvert 
United States House of Representatives 
2205 House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
RE: Support for FY 2023 RCCD COMMUNITY FUNDING REQUEST 
 
 
Dear Representative Calvert: 
 
As the Mayor of the City of Norco, a City that represents/provides services to a population of over 
27,000, I write to support the FY23 appropriations request for $3,000,000 recently submitted by 
Riverside Community College District (RCCD) to expand nation-wide the Military Articulation 
Platform (MAP) program.  
 
MAP was originally conceived, funded, designed and implemented using local and state funds at 
the RCCD colleges and thousands of hours work by RCCD faculty and staff.  Currently, a total of 
54 California community colleges are trained and now implementing this platform to assist all 
Veteran students to obtain college credit (up to one-year of credit) for their military training and 
course work.   
 
The FY23 funds of $3,000,000 requested by RCCD will be used for Phase 4 of this program to 
scale MAP to articulate Military Credit for Prior Learning (MilCPL) and all forms of Credit for 
Prior Learning (CPL) at all of our community colleges.   The CPL aspect is the equivalent of a 
civilian offshoot of a military program in that the RCCD development team has tweaked the 
MilCPL platform to work for non-Veterans.  This will make a critical contribution in our region 
to workforce development and rapid retraining of many of our residents who wish to reenter the 
workforce with all the credentials and certifications that they have earned. 
 
Thank you for your consideration and we strongly support this request for the benefit of all of our 
Veterans who continue their education as they transition into civilian life.  Please do not hesitate 
to call on me if you have any questions about our support.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Greg Newton 
Mayor 
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The Honorable Ken Calvert       April 12, 2022 
United States Senate House of Representatives 
2205 Rayburn Building 
Washington, DC 20515  
 

RE: Support for FY 2023 RCCD COMMUNTY FUNDING REQUEST 
 
Dear Representative Calvert: 
 
As President / CEO for the CORONA Chamber of Commerce, that represents 750 
businesses employing over 45,000 jobs, I write to support the FY23 appropriations 
request for $3,000,000 recently submitted by Riverside Community College District 
(RCCD) to expand nation-wide the Military Articulation Platform (MAP) program.  
 
MAP was originally conceived, funded, designed and implemented using local and 
state funds at the RCCD colleges and thousands of hours work by RCCD faculty and 
staff.  Currently, a total of 54 California community colleges are trained and now 
implementing this platform to assist all Veteran students to obtain college credit 
(up to one-year of credit) for their military training and course work.   
 
The FY23 funds of $3,000,000 requested by RCCD will be used for Phase 4 of this 
program to scale MAP to articulate Military Credit for Prior Learning (MilCPL) and 
all forms of Credit for Prior Learning (CPL) at all of our community colleges.   The 
CPL aspect is the equivalent of a civilian offshoot of a military program in that the 
RCCD development team has tweaked the MilCPL platform to work for non-
Veterans.  This will make a critical contribution in our region to workforce 
development and rapid-retraining of many of our residents who wish to reenter the 
workforce with all the credentials and certifications that they have earned. 
 
Thank you for consideration and we strongly support this request for the benefit of 
all of our Veterans who continue their education as they transition into civilian life.  
Please do not hesitate to call on me if you have any questions about our support.   
 
Sincerely, 
CORONA Chamber of Commerce 
 
 
Bobby Spiegel 
President|CEO 
CORONA Chamber 
904 E 6th Street, CORONA, CA 92879  
Off: 951-CHAMBER (951-242-6237) 
Cell/Text: 951-733-1836 



 

 

 
 
 
 
April 7, 2022 
 
Honorable Ken Calvert 
United States House of Representatives 
2205 House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
RE: Support for FY 2023 RCCD COMMUNITY FUNDING REQUEST 
 
 
Dear Representative Calvert: 
 
As the Mayor of the City of Norco, a City that represents/provides services to a population of over 
27,000, I write to support the FY23 appropriations request for $3,000,000 recently submitted by 
Riverside Community College District (RCCD) to expand nation-wide the Military Articulation 
Platform (MAP) program.  
 
MAP was originally conceived, funded, designed and implemented using local and state funds at 
the RCCD colleges and thousands of hours work by RCCD faculty and staff.  Currently, a total of 
54 California community colleges are trained and now implementing this platform to assist all 
Veteran students to obtain college credit (up to one-year of credit) for their military training and 
course work.   
 
The FY23 funds of $3,000,000 requested by RCCD will be used for Phase 4 of this program to 
scale MAP to articulate Military Credit for Prior Learning (MilCPL) and all forms of Credit for 
Prior Learning (CPL) at all of our community colleges.   The CPL aspect is the equivalent of a 
civilian offshoot of a military program in that the RCCD development team has tweaked the 
MilCPL platform to work for non-Veterans.  This will make a critical contribution in our region 
to workforce development and rapid retraining of many of our residents who wish to reenter the 
workforce with all the credentials and certifications that they have earned. 
 
Thank you for your consideration and we strongly support this request for the benefit of all of our 
Veterans who continue their education as they transition into civilian life.  Please do not hesitate 
to call on me if you have any questions about our support.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Greg Newton 
Mayor 
 




